
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: December 9, 2019 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Damon Dequenne, Assistant City Manager 

Toneq’ McCullough, Director of Transportation 

Council Action Requested: 

Ordinance Renewing the Certificates of Public Convenience and Necessity for Two Taxicab 

Companies, Four Limousine Companies, and One Horse Drawn Carriage Company in the City 

of Winston-Salem 
 

Strategic Focus Area: Safe and Secure Community  

Strategic Objective:  No 

Strategic Plan Action Item:  No  

Key Work Item:  No 

Summary of Information:  

  

The following individuals have made applications to operate a limousine or taxi service: 

 

 Name Change in Certificate  

       (if any) 

No. of Authorized 

Vehicles if Approved 

Willard’s Cab Company        50 to 25           25 

Black Tie Limousine        None            17 

All Airport Express        4 to 3            3 

Lott’s Dollar Cab       None           20 

Airport Limo       None            2 

Ready Limousine Services        4 to 2           2 

Camel City Carriage        None            1 

 

 

 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee Public Safety 12/9/19 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 



The applicants have provided documentation showing their capabilities to meet the financial 

requirements and none of the applicants have outstanding debt with the City. 

 

Based on our review of the application of the companies listed above, it is recommended that 

these Certificates of Public Convenience and Necessity be approved, pending each company’s 

compliance with all City Codes, licenses, permits and zoning requirements. 

 

If all of the renewals are approved, the City will have 150 authorized limousines and 129 

taxicabs services and 5 horse drawn carriages. 

 


